Please take a few moments to personalize this letter before sending it. 

Dear [Your Legislator’s Name],

The harassment of sexual assault and stalking victims is a pervasive problem facing victims each year in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.  While highly effective legal protections exist for many victims, for too many others there is still a dangerous gap in access to protection created by the relationship requirement for access to a criminally enforceable restraining order under MGL Chapter 209A.  The requirement of establishing an intimate and/or substantial dating relationship between victim and offender is a barrier to accessing this effective tool for large numbers of victims of sexual assault and stalking as well as children who are victims of enticement who do not meet the relationship prerequisite.

This year, HB 1611, An Act Relative to Sexual Assault and Stalking Restraining Orders could remedy this gap in protection for numerous victims. This legislation will make a critical difference in the lives of victims in the Commonwealth. Overwhelmingly, the main concern of victims after an assault is their safety. Unfortunately, the majority of victims of rape and sexual assault are assaulted by someone known to them but not someone whom they have been dating or are related to so they are unable to obtain a 209A Abuse Prevention Order.  This gap has an often devastating effect on their lives.  

How would this legislation help to protect victims in Massachusetts?
· Includes victims of stalking, harassment, sexual assault, and enticement of a child.  This will permit many more survivors to qualify for the protection order they need.
· Allows for renewal of an order, or the issuance of a permanent order, if warranted.  This provision is much more efficient than requiring a new protection order each year.
· The forms used will be easy for an average person to understand, so survivors will not necessarily need an attorney.  Many survivors do not have the time or resources to hire an attorney, and this provision provides access to all survivors regardless of their means.
· Violation of the order is a criminal offense and can lead to a fine and/or imprisonment.  Victim advocates in other states have found that protection orders are virtually meaningless without a criminal penalty for violation.
· Anyone subject to this order must surrender all firearms and permits to possess a firearm.  This safety measure is important to ensure actual protection for survivors.

As a resident/registered voter/constituent of [City], I am writing to encourage you to support this legislation that will affect the safety and well being of members of our community. I’d appreciate your support of community based victim service providers and the aforementioned legislative bill. 
I’d appreciate your support of community based victim service providers and the aforementioned legislative bill.  Thank you for supporting victims in your community, 
Sincerely,

[Your Name and Address]
